
GOVERNMENT OF PUERTO RICO
PUERTO RICO PUBLIC SERVICE REGULATORY BOARD

PUERTO RICO ENERGY BUREAU

IN RE: REVIEW OF LUMA's INITIAL CASE NO.: NEPR-MI-2021-0004
BUDGETS

SUBJECT: Resolution Nunc Pro Tunc;
Correction of date on page 2 titled I. FY 2024
Annual Budget Filing of the
February 27, 2023 Resolution and Order
August 18, 2022 Resolution and Order.

RESOLUTION NUNC PRO TUNC

On February 27, 2023, the Energy Bureau of the Puerto Rico Public Service Regulatory Board
("Energy Bureau") issued a Resolution and Order ("February 27 Resolution") through which
it made its determination on LUMA's FY23 Annual Budgets and LUMA's FY24 Annual
Budgets pre-filing requirements.

On page 29 titled I. FY 2024 Annual Budget Filing of the February 27 Resolution states "....
the Energy Bureau here specifically directs that the FY2024 Budget Proposal shall be
submitted on or before March 15, 2023." The Energy Bureau CLARIFIES that the correct date
is April 15, 2023, instead of March 15, 2023. Accordingly, the Energy Bureau CORRECTS,
motu proprio, said clerical error through this Resolution. The section now reads as follows:

I. FY 2024 Annual Budget Filing

The Energy Bureau fully expects that in view of the One Year Budget Examination
procedure established for the FY 2023 Budget Examination in accordance with the
2017 Rate Order, that LUMA will submit the consolidated FY 2024 Budget proposal
within the same timeframe, however, for the avoidance of doubt, the Energy Bureau
here specifically directs that the FY 2024 Budget Proposal shall be submitted on or
before April 15, 2023.

Be it notified and published.
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Lillian Mateo Sntos L) Ferqinand A. Ramos Soegaard
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CERTIFICATION

I hereby certify that the majority of the members of the Puerto Rico Energy Bureau has so
agreed on February 28, 2023. I also certify that on February 28, 2023 a copy of this
Resolution Nunc Pro Tunc was notified by electronic mail to jaime.elkoury@promesa.gov;
margarita.mercado@us.dlapiper.com; ana.rodriguezrivera@us.dlapiper.com;
marrero@diazvaz.law; legal@genera-pr.com; fermin.fontanes@p3.pr.gov;

administrator@p3.pr.gov; by regular mail to:

GENERA PR LLC
954 PONCE DE LEÓN AVE.
MIRAMAR PLAZA, SUITE 400
SAN JUAN, PR 00907

And I have proceeded with the filing of the Resolution Nunc Pro Tunc issued by the Puerto
Rico Energy Bureau. I sign this in San Juan, Puerto Rico, today, February 28, 2023.

Sonia Seda aztambide
Clerk
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